VILLAGE OF COXSACKIE
BOARD MINUTES
September 14, 2020


Mayor Mark Evans called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Present was Trustee Dianne Ringwald. Trustee Stephen Hanse was present via teleconference. Trustee Donald Daoust was absent. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the August 6, 2020 Workshop Meeting was tabled until the next meeting due to a lack of eligible votes. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the August 10, 2020 Board Meeting was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Mayor Evans. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the August 26, 2020 Paving Bid Awarding Special Meeting was made by Trustee Hanse and seconded by Trustee Ringwald. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the minutes from the August 27, 2020 DPW Superintendent Hire Special Meeting was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

Correspondence Received

A thank-you note was received from Bill Pratt & Bob Phibbs thanking the Village Board for waiving the water/sewer charges for the July 2020 billing quarter. 

A letter was received from Randy Squier, C-A School Superintendent, asking for the Village Police Department to assist with traffic control in the morning and afternoon during the first week of school. 

Correspondence Sent

A letter was sent to the Town of Coxsackie regarding the individual water lines coming off of the Village water main on Ely Street that are not deemed to be Village owned lines, and notifying the Town that the Village will start billing them for water breaks on these lines since it is considered Town infrastructure. 

Liaisons & Board Reports

Mayor Evans stated that the Village Board will dispense with the reading of the monthly department head reports, but that all monthly reports are on file with the Village Clerk.

Motions & Resolutions

A motion to approve the request received from D.M. Hamilton Fire Company to hold a Mardi-Gras parade on 10/8/2021 and a dress parade on 10/9/2021 in celebration of their 150th anniversary was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the request received from D.M. Hamilton Fire Company to pay the $2,200.00 quote they received to seal the meeting room floor was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the quote received from Pettinelli Recreation in the amount of $4,223.60 for repairs to the playground was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve setting the Organizational Meeting for Monday, September 21, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the terms in the Settlement Agreement between the Village of Coxsackie and Sunset Vista Mobile Village was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the annual Firehouse Bay Lease Agreement between Coxsackie Hose Company #3 and the Village of Coxsackie for September 1, 2020 and ending August 31, 2021 at a yearly rent of $2,800.00 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve purchasing PoliceOne Academy services through Lexipol in the amount of $1,346.00 for online training for the Police Department was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve water/sewer adjustments from August 1-31, 2020 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

A motion to approve the bills on General Fund Abstract #4, vouchers 206-281 totaling $79,161.78; Water Fund Abstract #4, vouchers 67-98 totaling $ 229,710.70; Sewer Fund Abstract #4, vouchers 65-90 totaling $ 45,900.26; Capital Projects Fund Abstract #4, vouchers 13-17 totaling $ 981,279.30; Owl Project Fund Abstract #4, vouchers 24-25 totaling $ 178.80 was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Trustee Hanse. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

*Voided Water Fund check #9946 in the amount of $2,485.00 from abstract #3 due to duplicate payment. 
*Voided General Fund check #19807 in the amount of $771.68 from abstract #3 due to duplicate payment. 

Public Comment Period 
Mayor Evans stated that this was Trustee Ringwald’s last Board Meeting and thanked her for all her years of service to the community.

Trustee Hanse stated that it has been a pleasure and a privilege to serve with Trustee Ringwald. 

No further public comments were offered.

A motion to adjourn the Board meeting was made by Trustee Ringwald and seconded by Mayor Evans. Mayor Evans voted yes. Trustee Hanse voted yes. Trustee Ringwald voted yes. The motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:12 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,



Nikki Bereznak
Clerk

